ITEM #7
06-13-2017 Meeting

Town of Glastonbury

2155 MAIN STREET + P.O. BOX 6523 - GLASTONBURY, CT 06033-6523  (860) 652-7500
FAX (860) 652-7505

Richard J. Johnson
Town Manager

June 9, 2017
The Glastonbury Town Council
2155 Main Street
Glastonbury, CT 06033
Re: Town Manager’s Report

Dear Council Members:

The following will keep you up-to-date on various topics.

C.

RlJ:yo

Riverfront Park-Phase 2.

Work is winding down with railings, patio, signage and miscellaneous items to be complete over the
next 1-2 weeks. Construction fencing will then be moved and the area fully restored. This work will
support the busy daily activity throughout Phase 1 and Phase 2.

Waste Products.

To follow up recent discussions, the attached draft language (subject to some “fine tuning”) will be
included to the Town’s Purchasing Requirements and bid specifications.

Inter-town Cooperation.

| am pleased to advise the Glastonbury-East Hampton Public Safety Dispatch project was
recognized by CRCOG at its Annual Meeting. The project was recognized as an effective example of
inter-town cooperation on an important municipal service.

Transmission Lines.

The attached page describes planned work by Eversource on transmission lines in Gﬁlastonbury.
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Town Manager

Attachments



"We hereby submit a bid for materials, equipment and/or labor for the Town
of Glastonbury. The bid is for bid documents titled . We hereby certify under
penalty of perjury that no natural gas waste or oil waste will be used by the undersigned
bidder or any contractor, sub-contractor, agent or vendor agent in connection with the bid;
nor will the undersigned bidder or any sub-contractor, agent or vendor agent thereof apply
any natural gas waste or oil waste to any road or real property within the Town of
Glastonbury as a result of the submittal of this bid if sele

June 9, 2017
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May 26, 2017

Dear Neighbor,

As part of its everyday effort to deliver reliable energy and superior customer service, Eversource is submitting a sub-
petition to the Connecticut Siting Council (CSC) to replace certain structures supporting a transmission line in your area as
part of its regular maintenance activities.

The Project’s work scope includes replacing some of the existing wood transmission structures, located on the 3424 Line
that traverses portions of Manchester, Glastonbury, and Portland, with new steel structures. For maintenance activities,
only those structures increasing in height (up to ten feet) must be approved through the regulatory process.

You are receiving this letter and a copy of the sub-petition because the proposed work would be taking place within the
Eversource right-of-way which is on your property.

Pending approval from the CSC, construction is expected to begin in June. The Project work is expected to be complete by
the end of the year. Restoration of the area is weather dependent, and also scheduled for completion by year end. This
schedule is subject to change.

For these types of sub-petitions, the Council requires that Eversource notify abutting property owners of the proposed activity
and offer the property owners the opportunity to provide comment or express concerns to the Council. With this letter,
Eversource is providing notice to you of its proposed work activity, as described in the enclosed sub-petition. You have 30 days
from the date of this letter to send any comments or concerns that you may have to the Council at the following address:

Melanie Bachman, Acting Executive Director
Connecticut Siting Council
Ten Franklin Square
New Britain, CT 06051

Email: siting.council@ct.gov

If you choose to send comments to the CSC, please reference Sub-Petition N0.1293-MGP-01 in your correspondence.
Keeping the lines of communication open is an important part of our work in your community. For more information
about this structure replacement work, please call the Eversource Transmission Information Line at 1-800-793-2202 or
send an email to Transmissioninfo@eversource.com.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

Brian Ragozzine

Brian Ragozzine
Eversource Project Manager




